New Registry Requirement to Submit Immunization and TB Data 

AB 1797, a new California bill effective January 1, 2023, requires providers to enter immunizations and TB tests they administer, as well as a patient’s race and ethnicity, into a California immunization registry (CAIR OR RIDE/Healthy Futures). 

This reporting requirement includes newly recommended immunizations, such as 
· Nirsevimab to prevent severe RSV disease for infants and toddlers 
· RSV vaccines for adults 60 years and older.   

Many of your questions can be answered by visiting the AB 1797 Immunization Registry FAQs page.

Not Yet Enrolled? Enroll Now!
Joining CAIR helps providers meet requirements for AB 1797, Medi-Cal, and the Vaccines for Children (VFC) program. There are many other benefits to participating in an immunization registry: save time, improve patient care, boost immunization rates, and quickly run vaccine reports to access data for reporting.

Refer to the How to Enroll in CAIR2 page for guidance on the CAIR2 setup that works best for your practice and contact your Local CAIR Representative with any questions.

If you immunize patients in Alpine, Amador, Calaveras, Mariposa, Merced, San Joaquin, Stanislaus, or Tuolumne counties visit myhealthyfutures.org and contact the Healthy Futures/RIDE Help Desk at (209) 468-2292 or support@myhealthyfutures.org to enroll.

Not Sure if You’re Already Enrolled or Need to Update Your Account?
If you are not sure if your practice is already enrolled or need to update your read-only account to be able to submit doses, contact the CAIR Help Desk (CAIRHelpdesk@cdph.ca.gov or 800-578-7889) or your Local CAIR Representative.

For more information, see the AB 1797 Immunization Registry FAQs. 
